
 

Possible Long-Term Modifications to 
Hazeldean Intersection 
Projected performance of the southbound through movement 
of Carp Road / Hazeldean Intersection would be operating 
beyond capacity during the PM peak hour. The analysis 
indicates improvements can be made by providing a second 

Intersection modification come with the following additional 
impacts and associated mitigation. 

• Additional property acquisition south of Hazeldean Road on 
the west side. 

• With the proposed intersection modifications, future noise 
levels for residences located on Kyle Avenue (and backing 
onto Carp Road) are expected to marginally increase which, 
by itself, does not warrant installation of a noise barrier. The 
requirement for noise a barrier should be investigated at the 
time of detailed design. 

southbound through 
lane. The provision 
for dual eastbound 
left-turn lanes (as 
illustrated below) 
also would contribute 
to better intersection 
performance. In the 
interim a single 
southbound lane and 
single eastbound left 
turn lane will provide 
adequate 
intersection 
performance. 
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